
Please VOTE YES DO PASS on HB1475, free school breakfast and lunch for all students in 

public, nonpublic, and tribal schools. This would end shaming of students who need vouchers to 

pay for meals and others who do not have money to pay for school meals and whose parents are 

unable to pay. Most importantly, this would assure that all students could eat healthy meals at 

breakfast and lunch and thereby be better able to pay attention, study, and learn in school—and 

have energy for recess and PE! Families at incomes well above the poverty level are struggling 

to find enough money to pay for groceries, vehicle operation, insurance, rent/mortgage, and other 

necessities. Free meals at school would reduce family grocery bills and help them better afford 

other key expenses. Help all of North Dakota’s kids and families with children and vote yes on 

HB 1475. Sincerely, Susan Dingle, District 35, and a voter in every election 


